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 U.S. Department of Justice 

 

 National Security Division 

 

 

 
Foreign Investment Review Staff Washington, D.C.  20004 
 

 

                                    November 4, 2015 

 

By E-File 

 

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch 

Federal Communications Commission 

445 l2th St. SW, Room TW-B204 

Washington, DC 20554 

 

Re:  WT Docket No. 15-255 (DA 15-1211), Pertaining to: File Numbers ITC-214-

20150901-00218 and ISP-PDR-20150507-00003, and multiple Section 310(d) 

applications identified in DA 15-1211  

 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 

 

The U.S. Department of Justice, with the concurrence of the U.S. Department of Defense 

and the U.S. Department of Homeland Security (“collectively, “the Agencies”), requests that the 

Federal Communications Commission (“Commission”) defer action on the above-referenced 

proceedings.  The Agencies currently are reviewing these matters for any national security, law 

enforcement, and public safety issues but have not yet completed that effort.  We therefore 

request that the Commission defer action until such time as the Agencies notify the Commission 

of the completion of their reviews and, based on the results of such reviews, request appropriate 

action by the Commission. 

 

The Agencies will advise the Commission promptly upon completion of our review. 

 

Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

       /s/ Hunter P. Deeley 

 

Hunter P. Deeley  

Law Clerk 

National Security Division 

U.S. Department of Justice 
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cc: Scott Patrick, via email at scott.patrick@fcc.gov 

 Linda Ray, via email at linda.ray@fcc.gov 

 Kate Matraves, via email at Catherine.matraves@fcc.gov 

 David Krech, via email at david.krech@fcc.gov 

  Susan O’Connell, via email at susan.oconnell@fcc.gov 

  Clay DeCell, via email at clay.decell@fcc.gov 

  Jim Bird, via email at TransactionTeam@fcc.gov 
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